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2011 Planning 
Currently we are spending time 
planning for 2011. Our current 
anticipated numbers for primary are 
under the necessary 78 students to 
maintain 4 classes. The three classes 
have been structured to best suit the 
needs of all of our students. The 
proposed class structure for 2011 in 
primary is: 
  

K/1  - Mrs Andrea Hazlett 
2/3  - Mrs Michelle Jenvey  
4/5/6  - Mr Rob Naylor 
  

Miss Leeta Rutherford will then 
be available for relief teaching across 
the school. 
  

Our secondary planning is also 
underway with students completing 
their elective choices and a timetable 
currently being developed for 2011. 
This year our secondary will undertake 
three days of 'Flying Start' during Week 
8 where students will have a taster of 
secondary life in 2011. 
 

Welfare and Discipline Policy 
Currently we are adding more detailed 
procedures to our Welfare and 
Discipline policy. Students from Year 5 
upwards have been involved in this 
process and have had the opportunity to 
make comment on these procedures. 
They will also be discussed at the next 
P & C Meeting. Hopefully this will ensure 
that everybody is aware of the process 
being followed. 
  

Perfect Performers 
Well done to all the students 
who participated in Performance Night 
last week. The quality of all the 
performances are to be commended 
and we are very proud of our students. 
  
Transitions 
We have just completed the last of our 
primary and secondary orientation days. 
These days were a wonderful 
opportunity for students to become 
familiar with the new school 
environments and allow them to be 
comfortable beginning next year. If you 
or your child has any further questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at 
the school. 
  

Year 12 Dinner 
Monday night we farewelled our Year 12 
group at a formal dinner with their 
parents. This evening was a wonderful 
time to relax and discuss their future 
directions and celebrate the completion 
of their HSC. 

 
Year 12 Celebrate their completion of their HSC 
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School Certificate 
This week our Year 10 students completed their 
Year 10 School Certificate Exams. They now will 
participate in a range of activities preparing them 
for their future including: Work Experience, All My 
Own Work and the Crossroads program. 
 
Super Study 
Year 11 students participated in a study day on 
Tuesday where they learnt strategies to organise 
themselves to ensure they are prepared for 
success. They also spent some time looking at 
different methods to use for study to enhance 
their ability to remember the content. 
  
Year 7-9 should also be busy studying as they 
have exams starting next week. Students should 
be reading over their notes, creating summaries, 
getting somebody to ask them questions 
etc. These strategies all enhance the ability to 
remember their work.  
 
Merit Scheme 
To reward our students’ positive behaviour 
Tooleybuc Central School runs a strong Merit 
Scheme. Students are awarded ‘Merit Awards’ 
during the school year and an accumulation of 
these merits equates to levels.  
 
Bronze Level  10 Merits 
Silver Level  Bronze plus and extra 20 Merits 
Gold Level  Silver plus an extra 30 Merits. 
 
Students are given a ‘Lucky Dip’ at the 
achievement of each level and presented with a 
certificate at our Whole School Assembly. Those 
students who achieve Gold Level are invited to 
attend our End of Year Merit Excursion. 
 
Gold Merit Awards 
Name Yr Name Yr 

Andrews, Demi 4 McKindlay, Prudence 5 

Andrews, Madison 7 McKindlay, Rowena 7 

Borg, Taylar 5 Morton, Samuel  7 

Bowring, Jemima  5 McNab, Callum 6 

Gleeson, Georgia 7 Ogle, Murray 3 

Harding,  Luke  8 Scalora, Toni Mia 1 

Lockhart, Remy 7   

 
Silver Merit Awards 
Name Yr Name Yr 
Andrews, Cooper 1 Hickey, Max 4 
Andrews, Tara K Hoare, Rachel 6 
Arblaster, Brett  3 Hoare, Sam  2 
Berg, Emma 4 Johnstone, Jenae 2 

Berg, Jaide  6 Hodgson, Abbey 7 
Berg, Sara 1 Johnston, Cody 4 
Blachford, Brees  2 Johnstone, Jenae 2 
Blachford, Taylen              K Lewke, Tarini 2 
Carter, Indianna K Lyons, Padraig  1 
Cordwell,  Hayley 4 Main, Chelsea 5 
Cordwell,  Steven 5 Main, Jack 3 
Dilges, Sarah 11 Mammone, Angela K 
Domaille,  Laura  4 Nimo, Kalatiola 6 
Domaille, Thomas 4 Nimo, Talahiva K 
Edelsten, Ben 3 O'Bree, Jessica  6 
Edelsten,  Emma  K Ogle, Jack K 
Edelsten, Keira 5 Pitlo, Skye 7 
Everitt,  Hannah 4 Richardson, Kellie 6 
Forster,  Aaron 8 Richardson, Paul              9 
Forster,  Jason 6 Rogers, Mackinnon K 
Gleeson, Jack 9 Smith, Natalia 1 
Gleeson,  Tanner 5 Smith, Sam                       4 
Grace, Rachel 3 Sonsie, Kristyn                     9 
Grace, Ryan 2 Stobaus, Cody 7 
Grinham, Mitchell K Thompson, Jemma 3 
Hickey, Harry 6 Wilkins, Cody 9 

 
Bronze Merit Awards  
Atkinson, Gladys 1 Lockhart, Kennedy 11 
Batty, Naomi 10 Mammone, Joseph  1 
Bentley, Billy 6 McNab, Riley 3 
Bolger, Richard 9 Monk, Brandon 10 
Butcher, Yazmyn 2 Nimo, Manu 3 
Carlo, Jayson 9 Pitlo, Teake 9 
Dastey, Amber 3 Smales, Sharharla 9 
Dastey, T-J 2 Smales, Trazz 5 
Domaille,  Ryan  1 Spinks, Cooper  6 
Eames-Gregory  
Madison  

Stubbs, Caleb 7 
2 Tacken, Reece 9 

Hack, Kiara 2 Walsh, Stephanie 10 
Hack, Hayden 1 Whitfield, Daniel 6 
Hickey, Thomas 8 Wilkins, Leighton 5 
Hodgson, Lane 4 Zanker, Eden 5 

 
 
 

Up Coming Events Term 4 
 
Week 6 Term 4 
All Week Work Experience Year 10 
Mon 15 Nov White Card Training 
Fr i 19  Nov Young Leaders Conference 
 

Week 7 Term 4 
All Week Work Experience Year 10 
Mon  22  Nov    Year 11 Camp All week 
Wed 24 Nov SRC Camp 3 days 
Fri 26 Nov Bridge 
 

Week 8 Term 4 
Mon  29  Nov Year 11 Work Placement 
 Flying Start 
 Primary Swim School 
Tue 30 Nov Flying Start 
Wed 1 Dec Flying Start 
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Primary News 
 
We have reached the mid point of the term and 
it’s hard to believe there are only a few weeks of 
the year remaining. A big thank you needs to go 
the primary classes and their teachers for their 
wonderful performances last Wednesday night. 
The infants children danced wonderfully and were 
very confident in front of so many people. The 
Year 5/6 play was amazing, the large amount of 
lines that children had to remember was 
staggering. But they delivered them so well. The 
Year 3/4 class did an amazing job to write their 
own play. Congratulations to all students and 
especially their teachers for all their hard work.  
 
Important Dates: 

 Primary Assembly  
 Friday 19th November (week 6) 

 Swim School   
 Week 8 

 
Values 
Our Values for Week Three was Respect. 
Congratulations to the following students who 
have demonstrated these values: 
 
Kindergarten:  Indianna Carter 
Year 1/2:   Madison Eames-Gregory 
Year 3/4:   Murray Ogle 
Year 5/6:   Christopher Telefoni 
 
Our Values for Week Four was Responsibility. 
Congratulations to the following students who 
have demonstrated these values: 
 
Kindergarten:   Tara Andrews 
Year 1/2:   Yazmyn Butcher 
Year 3/4:   Riley McNab 
Year 5/6:   Zaria Stubbs 
 
Home Reading 
Home reading is an important aspect of your 
child’s literacy development. Each student in 
primary has a yellow home reading booklet where 
they record how much reading they have 
undertaken. Just 15 minutes of reading a night 
can make a huge difference to your child’s 
abilities.  
 
Primary Assembly – Leaders 2011 
The Primary assembly will be held on Friday 19th 
November in the MPC. This assembly will be 
slightly different to previous assemblies, as 

students in Year 5 who are considering being 
school leaders for 2011 will deliver a speech to 
students and parents. Students in Years 3-5 will 
then vote for the 2 young leaders whose roles will 
be to represent the primary department in ANZAC 
services, welcoming visitors and guests into the 
school and running the primary assembly. 
Students in Year 5 have received a note relating 
to this process. The following students are 
running for Junior School Leader: Jemima 
Bowring, Taylar Borg, Prudence McKindlay, 
Chelsea Main, Kiera Edelsten, Eden Zanker, 
Zaria Stubbs, Leighton Wilkins and Tanner 
Gleeson.  
 
Swim School 
Swim School will run from Monday 29th November 
to Friday 10th December (Week 8 and 9). A note 
will be distributed to parents in the next few 
weeks regarding this program.  
 
No Hat Play in the Shade 
Term 4 requires that all students wear a hat if 
they wish to play in the sun. Otherwise they play 
under the shelter or on the play equipment under 
the shade sail. It is important that your child have 
a hat to play to prevent sun burn. Also could you 
make sure the hat has a name to stop hats from 
being lost.  

 
Year One and Two 
 
Visual Art 
This term Art has been included with various 
other subjects. The students have written various 
poems and used these to create Mandala’s. They 
have also been undertaking craft linked to 
celebrations they have been exploring in HSIE. 

 
Students with their Mandala’s 
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Literacy 
This term the students have been undertaking 
Accelerated Literacy. They have studied the text 
‘A Visit from Nicholas’ better known as ‘The Night 
Before Christmas’. The students have been 
exploring the poem in detail including what the 
words mean and the history of the poem. 
For one of the writing tasks based on this text, the 
students used the first rhyming couplet to form a 
writing plan and then write their own version. This 
couplet is: 
 
‘Twas the night before Christmas, when all 
through the house 
Not a creature was stirring, not even a mouse. 
 

The following are some of the rhyming couplets 
written by the students. 
 

Student’s couplets: 
 ‘Twas 80 years before the Olympics, when all 
through the lake 
Not a lion was stirring, not even snake. 

By Natalia 
 

 ‘Twas the year before Christmas, when all 
through the town 
Not a person was stirring, not even a clown. 

By Valerie 
 

 ‘Twas the night before a new baby was born, 
when on the lawn 
Not a creature was stirring, not even with a 
horn. 

By Sara 
 
The students will be reciting this poem at the 
Presentation Night at the end of this term. The 
poem has been sent home this week for them to 
gain extra practise. The students have so far 
memorised the first half of this very long poem – 
well done! 
 
Science 
In Week 2 of this term we found out the answers 
to the ‘Collie’s Garden Party’ problem. The 
students became very interested and active in 
solving this problem. Everyone should feel proud 
of completing this task as some of the clues were 
tricky and even prouder as we chose all the 
correct animals. 
 
Waste Wise Watchers  
Kindergarten and Year One/Two participated in a 
visiting waste wise program. The students learned 

about what items you can reuse and recycle and 
which items can be put in the rubbish bin, 
recycling bin and compost. The students listened 
to a talk and then got to played games which 
involved sorting items into the correct bin and 
using clues to guess the recyclable item. 

 
Students sorting items for Waste Wise Watchers. 

 

Personal Development / Health 
We have been exploring and learning about the 
Six Thinking Hats. We will also be looking at 
values later on in the term. 
 
Performance Night 
Well done to the students for their bush dancing 
last week. They all tried hard on the night to 
complete the ‘Paw Paw Patch’ and ‘Rig-a-gig-gig’ 
bush dances and worked well with the Kinder 
students. 

 
 

 
Students enjoyed bush dancing during performance night. 
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Secondary Report 
 

High School not so Scary 
Our fabulous students in Year 6 completed their 
last day of their transition to high school on 
Tuesday.  All students have had the opportunity 
to explore the possibilities in the gamut of 
subjects they can expect to undertake during their 
secondary careers.  Students were able to 
experience public speaking in English, 
Geographical fieldwork, experience archaeology, 
build spinning tops in Design and Technology and 
work on portraits in Art. 
 
All students involved should be commended on 
their outstanding application and behaviour 
across the day.  Our secondary teachers are all 
extremely excited to start teaching this group in 
the coming year. 
 

 
Students solved clues on an orienting course during 
Transition Day. 
 

 
Students get clarification on a clue during orienting course. 

 

 
Students discover items at an archaeology dig. 
 

Crossroads 
Students in Year 10 and 11 were involved in the 
mandatory Crossroads program this week, 
learning about road safety.  This program was 
well supported by the students that attended and 
allowed students to gather important information 
about the best way to protect themselves while 
using our roads.   
 
Monet here we come! 
Secondary students have finished their work with 
Vicky Lowry.  The students have created some 
outstanding pieces of art.  Currently the wax and 
print canvas work is adorning the surfaces of the 
Miss Wait’s office. 
 
Study is key 
All students in Years 7-9 have their yearly exams 
in the upcoming week.  We advise all students to 
take the exams seriously and revise consistently 
for all subjects.  Students will be sitting exams for 
English, Mathematics, Science and PDHPE. 
 
Strike Out! 
As part of the revival of the SRC the organisation 
Second Strike worked with our student leaders 
next Friday.  We hope that as part of this day all 
students gained valuable leadership skills that will 
help enhance the role of the SRC in the school. 
 
Year Seven and Eight Science 
Student are busily preparing for their end of year 
exams. In the final unit this year students will be 
investigating the formation of the universe 
including the planets, galaxies and more 
specifically the planet earth. They have 
constructed a model solar system and 
investigated of the distances involved in space. In 
the coming weeks they will investigate the 
composition of planets, what causes the seasons 
and tides. I look forward to finalising this unit 
towards the end of the year. 
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 Year Nine Science 
Students have been completing a unit on 
coordination and the body's senses. In this unit 
they have been investigating how the nervous 
and endocrine system work together to 
coordinate our bodies.  They have been required 
to complete a model showing the function of 
hormones and their roles in growth, development 
and reproduction. As they finalise the year 
students will be working on acids and bases in 
the environment. I hope they are all studying hard 
in preparation for their final exams. Many 
students submitted their assessment tasks on 
science and the media. These will be marked and 
returned in the coming days. I hope all parents 
take the opportunity to look at their child’s work 
including their yearly exams and this assessment 
to see how they are progressing in science. 
  
Year Twelve Agriculture 
Students are currently completing their farm 
product study. They have looked specifically at 
the wine industry, and  its importance to the 
Australian economy. They will complete an 
assessment to determine the market factors that 
influence the supply and demand of wine and 
wine grapes. Students have recently travelled to 
Andrew Peace Wines to assist with their 
understanding of the processes involved in 
producing and selling wine grapes. 
  
Year Twelve Biology 
Students are currently working on the unit 
'Maintaining a Balance'. In this unit they will study 
the body’s response to changes in the 
environment, and how both Australian plants and 
animals cope with temperature extremes. In the 
coming weeks students will investigate the 
transport mechanisms including blood and it 
products, and the xylem and phloem in plants. 
Following this they will investigate the excretory 
systems and regulations of waste. The 
assessment due date has changed because of 
the Sydney excursion and will now be due in 
Week 9. Students will also complete a topic test 
during this week to assess their understanding of 
the first unit. The topic test will not contribute to 
their final grades. I look forward to working with 
students to understand the difficult topics studied 
in Biology. 
  
 
 
 

Primary Industries 
The school farm is slowing down this year and 
some planning is going into next year. There are 
a couple of areas that we would greatly 
appreciate assistance with, mainly with the 
donation of some chicken wheat. If any families 
are willing to donate some grain following harvest 
this would reduce the costs associated with 
feeding the chickens.  
 
This class has also established a vegetable 
garden to grow over the summer. The aim is to 
sell much of the produce at the start of next term. 
With the improved rainfall the fruit trees are 
looking much healthier, therefore we are looking 
at selling fruit when it ripens next year.  
 
Finally we are trying to reduce the number of 
chickens we have at school over the summer. 
Therefore some of the older hens are available 
for sale at $5 per hen. There are also some 
roosters to give away for any one interested. 
 
 I look forward to improving the profitability of the 
farm next year. 
 

Year Nine Food Technology 
Year Nine students decorated birthday cakes as 
part of their Food Technology class. 
 

    
 

 
Year Nine students display their decorated birthday cakes. 
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Year Nine students display their decorated birthday cakes. 

 
Secondary Homework 

W
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Mon 
15 Nov 

 Year 7/8 Maths Mate 

 Exams 
 

Tue 
16 Nov 

 Exams 

Wed 
17 Nov 

 Exams 

Thur 
18 Nov 

 Exams 

Fri 
19 Nov 

 Diary Check All Students 

 Exams 

W
e
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Mon  
22 Nov 

 Year 7/8 Maths Mate 
 

Tue 
23 Nov 

 

Wed 
24 Nov 

 

Thurs  
25 Nov 

 

Fri  
26 Nov 

 

 Diary Check All Students 

 

Wanted  
Wheat for the schools poultry 
 
 

 
 

Home Study Timetable 

It is important that all students participate in a 
regular study routine.  Below is a guide to assist 
your child in their organisation. 
 

During this time students should be: 

 Completing homework, projects, 
assignments, research 

 Reading over class notes 

 Summarising notes 

 Re-reading old tests 

 Completing old exam questions 
Obviously some students may have things on some 
nights and therefore the timetable may be adapted 
to weekends or added to another night. 
 

This timetable is a suggest study/homework 
timetable for students to follow.  This will assist in 

the development of subject knowledge. 
 

Year 7/8 

Time Mon Tue Wed Thur Fri 

20 
mins 

Eng Maths Eng Maths Eng 

20 
mins 

PDH 
PE 

HSIE Sci HSIE Maths 

20 
mins 

HSIE Sci 
Music/

Art 
Sci TAS 

 

Year 9/10 

Time Mon Tue Wed Thur Fri 

30 
mins 

Eng Maths Eng Sci Eng 

30 
mins 

Maths Sci Maths HSIE Elect 3 

30 
mins 

HSIE Elect 1 
PDH 
PE 

Elect 2 HSIE 

 
For Sale 

 
Approximately 10 Layer Hens for sale  
1-4 years old $5 
Contact the school on 03) 50305422 
 

 
Piglets for sale 

 Salami 
 Wieners 
 Spit Pigs 

For further details 
Contact Jackson Spinks for Details on 50382227 
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Career News 
 
Welcome to Year 12! 
Charles Sturt University (CSU) would like to 
welcome all Year 11 students to their final year of 
study and to let you know about a great resource 
to help you through Year 12. Developed as part of 
the survival guide for students and parents, NSW 
HSC Online is an educational resource that has 
been helping students since 2001.It provides 
study materials for over 50 HSC subjects as well 
as study tips and forums. Have a browse at 
www.hsc.csu.edu.au 
 
Explore life on campus now! 
If you’re in your final years of school, it’s never too 
early to start looking at university campuses. 
Charles Sturt University (CSU) has an open day 
every day scheme which means you can book a 
tour at any of their five regional campuses when it 
suits you. A tour with an experienced student 
ambassador will help you acquaint yourself with 
the campus and its facilities. You can also  
organise to talk to staff members or lecturers 
about courses of interest and find out what really 
it’s like to study at CSU. Tours are available 
Monday to Friday and bookings are essential at 
least three business days before the time you 
require. Find out more at 
http://www.csu.edu.au/campustour.htm or call 
1800 334 733. 

 
Swan Hill Rural City Council Scholarship 
The Swan Hill Rural City Council will be once 
again inviting applications this January for the 
Swan Hill Rural City Council Scholarship 
Program, to be awarded to students undertaking 
Tertiary and/or TAFE studies in 2011 in a field 
relevant to Local Government. 
 
Application packages will be made available from 
the Reception Desk of the Splatt Street, Swan Hill 
office or by telephoning (03) 5036 2333 or on 
Council’s website www.swanhill.vic.gov.au .  
Interested students are required to complete a 
Scholarship Application Form and return to Swan 
Hill Rural City Council by the nominated closing 
date. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 12 
 
For those hoping to go to Uni/TAFE the following 
‘Change of Preference’ contacts may help. 
Remember Change of Preference occurs from 
13th December till 20th December. 
 

 Charles Sturt Uni - 1800334733, 

inquiry@csu.edu.au 

 Deakin Uni – call 1300DEGREE, 

courseassist@deakin.edu.au 

 Gordon TAFE – call 5225 0500 

 La Trobe Uni call 1300 135045 

study@latrobe.edu.au 

 Ballarat Uni and TAFE – call 1800811711 

info@ballarat.edu.au 

 In addition LaTrobe Uni offers a Change of 

Preference expo, Bendigo 11.00 – 1.00 pm, 

17th December,  

 Mildura (all week) – book 1300 135045 or 

 Central Mildura Shopping Centre 10.00 am till 

4.00 pm, 18th December. 

Students are reminded to submit scholarship 
applications by the closing dates. 
 

 
 
Year 10 
Year 10 students should be considering their next 
work experience and subject choices for next 
year. 
 
That’s it, remember to visit the Careers Room for 
any additional help. 
 
Regards 
Kim Morton 
 

http://www.hsc.csu.edu.au/
http://www.csu.edu.au/campustour.htm
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=f638cd6580d24c108656ef5c53a63751&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.swanhill.vic.gov.au%2f
mailto:inquiry@csu.edu.au
mailto:courseassist@deakin.edu.au
mailto:study@latrobe.edu.au
mailto:info@ballarat.edu.au
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 2010 
 
The New South Wales Government provides much of 
the necessary equipment and materials for the efficient 
running of the school.  However, to keep up to date 
with the latest textbooks and to supply materials for 
such subjects as technics, craft and food technology, 
parents are asked to make a voluntary contribution.  
These are reviewed each year and kept to an absolute 
minimum, and are payable at the beginning of each 
school year. 
These contributions are important in ensuring that we 
can optimize learning opportunities for students.  Your 
cooperation in this regard is greatly appreciated. 
 

Current voluntary 
contributions 

Infants and 
Primary 

$32.00 

Years 7 + 8 $74.00 

Years 9 + 10 $40.00 

Years 11 + 12 $45.00 

Design and 
Technology/Technics: 

Year 9 + 10 
$25.00 plus 
materials 

Year 11 + 12 
$25.00 plus 
materials 

Design and 
Technology Food: 

Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$50.00 

Information, Software 
& Technology 

Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$10.00 

Visual Art 
Year 9 + 10 
elective 

$10.00 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tooleybuc Central School Uniforms 
 

TCS dark green bucket school hats are 
available for purchase from the front office for 
$10 
 
Tops 

Primary: Dark green polo shirt (TCS) 

Jumper (TCS) 

Girl’s summer culottes/green check 
dress 

Secondary: Green/yellow polo shirt (TCS) 

Rugby Jumper (TCS) 

 
Pants 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 

Grey School Pants/ grey Max Dax 
 

Primary Girls Green school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

Secondary Girls Black school pants/ Green Knee 
Length Shorts 

 
Sport 

Primary & 
Secondary 

Yellow polo shirt 

Green basketball shorts 
Green tracksuit pants 

Sneakers 

 
Shoes 

Primary &  
Secondary Boys 
& Girls 

Black Leather Shoes 
 

 

Stockists of School Uniform 
 
Outdoors First 
Garments will need to be ordered so they can be 
embroidered, however they are a very reasonable 
price and the turn around is very quick.  

Clark’s Gift Salon 

183 Campbell Street, Swan Hill – Phone 50321616 
 
  

STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME 
APPLICATION FOR SUPPORT 

 

If you would like an application for support 
please contact the school. 

Wanted 
 
Good quality magazines suitable for use by 
Kindergarten children 
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Canteen Menu 2010 

Term 4 

Lunch        (all hot food must be ordered) 

Pie      $2.80 

 
Sausage Roll     $2.00  
 
Party Pie     $0.90 
 
Mini Pizza     $2.00 
(Ham & Pineapple or Ham & Cheese) 
 
Chicken Nuggets    $0.50 
 
Tomato Sauce     $0.20 

Snacks      (do not include in lunch order, 

students to purchase at lunch time) 

Muffins (Double Choc)   $1.60 

 
Bulla Frozen Yogurt    $1.60 
(Apricot, Strawberry and Fruit Salad) 
 
Chips      $1.00 
(Honey Soy) 
 
Raspberry Twists    $0.20 

Drinks     
Big M      $1.80 
(Chocolate, Strawberry & Iced Coffee) 
  
Playwater     $2.00 
(purple, orange, green, red) 
 
Prima      $1.20 
(apple/blackcurrant and tropical) 
 
Lunch orders are to be written on a paper bag 
including students name and year (with money 
inside). Orders are then to be taken to front office 
by students or sent with the rolls. 
 

Please remember to include only hot food and 
drinks on student’s lunch orders. All snacks are to 

be purchased from the canteen at lunchtime.  

 
Please note Raspberry Twists are now .20c each 

 

Canteen Roster – Term 4 
 

 
12 Nov  Deborah Forster &  

Elle Pitlo 
 

19 Nov  Belinda McKindlay &  
Fiona Bowring 
 

26 Nov  Tracey Domaille & 
Peta Hickey 
 

03 Dec  Leanne Hoare &  
Robyn Lockhart 
 

10 Dec  Kaylene Gleeson &  
Sharon Rogers 
 

17 Dec  NO CANTEEN 

 
If you are unable to do duty on your rostered 
day please contact someone else on the 
roster and arrange a swap. 
 

Canteen duty is from 
10:30 am until 2.30pm. 

 
Zooper Doopers  

50c 
 

 

‘000’ 
If you have an emergency and need to call an 

ambulance and live in the Tooleybuc area, when 
asked 

‘Police, Fire, Ambulance’ 
Respond, 

‘Bendigo Ambulance’ 
This will minimise confusion as to where the 

ambulance will originate from and ensure a quick 
response. 
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Tooleybuc Tennis Club 

 
The Tooleybuc Tennis Club warmly invites all 
adults and kids to participate in the 2010/11 
Nyah District Tennis Association playing 
season.  We have a team for all ages and 
abilities.  We are currently seeking players for 
division 2 and juniors (div 3).  Subs are $80 for 
Adults, $40 for Juniors and $200 for families. 
 
Training will be held every Thursday evening, 
starting from the 8th October. 
 
Please direct all enquiries to Kelli Edelsten on 
50 388 234. 
 

 

Situation Vacant 
 
THE KYALITE PUB. 
Permanent/Casual Staff required for both Bar and 
Restaurant work. 
 

 Most hours would be weekends Friday & Saturday 
evenings. Some Mid-Week work.  All applicants 
considered but previous experience or holder of 
relevant RSA an advantage. 
 

Call in to see Ken or Vicky or ring  50382221. 

 

Nyah West Tennis Club Sunday 

Coaching 
Our Club will be hosting 4 Coaching Clinics On 
Sunday 
Oct 31st, Nov 14th, Nov 28th & Dec 12th 2010. 
We will again have Registered TCA Professional 
Coach David  Starling, travel from Echuca to run 
these clinics. All children should wear suitable 
clothing and footwear and bring their own drink 
and racquet. 
(David will have some spare racquets available). 
 
Nb: Children who participate in 3 weeks will  
receive a Hot Shots T-shirt. Parents will have to 
fill out an enrolment form to participate. 
 
Times are as follows but may change depending on 
numbers.  
 
All clinics are $20 for 1 ½ hrs. 

 Beginners start at 8.30am.  

 Intermediate (can play or rally a ball  
       over net)  start at 10.00am  

 Experienced start at 11.30am. 

 Private/adult lessons from 1.00pm can be    
       arranged if required.    
For more information and registration please 
contact  Melissa ASAP on 5030 5591. 
 

DISCO 

At Nyah Hall 

Friday 19th November 

Younger Kids (approx Kinder – Year 5/6) 
From 6:30 – 8:00 PM 
 
Older Kids (approx Year 5/6 – Year 9/10) From 
8:00 – 10:00 PM 
 
Entry by Gold Coin 

Fully Supervised U/18 Event 

Drinks Chips Lollies Tea & Coffee available 

Fun Social Night 

Parents are welcome to stay with young children 
Queries please contact Julie Dansie PH: 50302723 

Just come along and have some fun!!!! 
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TOOLEYBUC GARAGE 
Roadworthy 

Spare parts Insurance 
Repairs  fuel 

Recommended service 
 

PH 50305459 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

  

"Old Tooleybuc  
Doll Cottage” 

Open 10 am daily 
53 Cadell St   

Tooleybuc 
 

A delightful display of over 
400 beautiful dolls that is sure 
to put a smile on your face. 
 
FEE.  
A gold coin donation, 
Proceeds donated to the local school 
for gardens and outdoor furniture. 

  
 

 
 

TOOLEYBUC COMMUNITY 
HEALTH CENTRE 

 

Now open Mon-Fri 9.00am-4.00pm  
                            

CLINIC HOURS ARE:  
9.00-10.00am & 1.00-3.30pm  
 

EARLY CHILDHOOD CLINIC: 
Mondays-Wednesdays -1.00-3.30pm 
 

IMMUNISATIONS CLINIC:  
(appointment necessary)        Tues 16 Nov 
SwineFlu also avail ring for appoint 
For Children 0-6       Once per Month 
 

DIETITIAN CLINIC:  Tues 23 Nov 
 

MENTAL HEALTH: 4
th
 Tue of Month 

Names being taken for list    23 Nov 
Visiting once per month or contact 
ACCESSLINE (1800 800 944)   
 

WOMEN’S HEALTH SERVICE:  
Names being taken for list 
Every 2

nd
 Month       Thurs 11 Nov 

 

Podiatrist        Fri 5
th
 Nov 

Appointment phone: 50339390      
 

In an emergency contact your G.P. 
Manangatang- 50351215 
Balranald- 50201055 
Nyah West- 50302456 
Swan Hill- 50331711 
Or call ‘000’ 

DOCTOR AT 

TOOLEYBUC 
Dr. Irina Kudriavceva 

Tooleybuc Medical Centre, 
Unit 2, 76 Cadell Street, Tooleybuc 

every Wednesday. 
 

Appointments can be made by 
telephoning the Tooleybuc Medical 

Centre, 50305053,  
on Wednesdays or contacting the 
Manangatang Surgery, 50351215 

other weekdays. 

CRAIG DOMAILLE 
PLUMBING 

 
For Honest Reliable Service call 

Craig on 50305382 
50305594 Fax

 
NOW AVAILABLE 

1.8 Tonne Mini Excavator 
Septic Tank Cleaning/Installation 

Hot & Cold Water Installation 
Gas Works 

Roofing 
Gas & Wood Heater Installation 

Ducted Air Conditioner 
Services/Installation 

Agent for Lowara Pumps 
 

Free no obligation quotes 
Plumbing since 1985 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remedial Massage 

& Manipulation 

Reflexology Reiki Master 

Jenny Arblaster  
Wood Wood Vic 

 
Ph: 03 50305125   0428 305126 

 NYAH DISTRICT GOLF CLUB 

Golf Club House can be hired for 

MEETINGS PARTIES 

WEDDINGS etc 

Inquiries Phone 50302087 

WANTED  
The Wakool Shire Home and 

Community Care (HACC) 
are in need of volunteer drivers in 

the Tooleybuc, Goodnight and 
Koraleigh areas. 

 
M e n  o r  W o m e n .  Y o u n g  o r  

O l d !  
 

Tooleybuc HACC Outreach Coordinator 50 305 252 

"Helping others to keep small communities 

strong." 

 

Tooleybuc and District 

Carpet Cleaning Service 

                                      

For domestic and commercial 
steam cleaning at competitive rates. 

 
Ring Alan McNish on 03 50305401 

for a free, no-obligation quote. 

 

Weekly on Fridays 
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CALENDAR 

TERM 4 October 

 
 

WEEK Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

6 

14 15 

Work 

Experience 

16 

K/1/2 

Excursion 

17 18  

Young Leaders 

Conference-

Secondary 

19 

Young Leaders 

Conference-

Secondary 

20 

7 

21 22 

Year 11 Camp 

23 24 

 

SRC Camp 

25 

 

SRC Camp 

26 

Bridge 

SRC Camp 

 

27 

8 

28  

Muso 

Concert 

29  

Year 11 Work 

Placement 

 

All secondary 

Merits must be 

handed in. 

  

Swim School 

am/pm Primary 

 

Flying Start 

 

30  

 

1  

 

2  

 

3  

Secondary 

Rewards 

Excursion 

  

9 

5  6  

Swim School 

am 

Secondary 

 

All Primary 

Merits due  

7  

 

 

8  

 

9  

 

10  

Reports Out 

 

 

Last Bridge 

 

11  

10 

12  13  

Whole School 

Assembly 

 

Cricket 

O’Donnell 

Shield final 

 

PRESENTATION 

NIGHT 

14  

Primary 

Reward 

Excursion 

Kerang Ten Pin 

15  

 

16  

 School 

Development 

Day 

17  

 School 

Development 

Day 

  

 End of Term 4 

 

 

  

18  

 

The Bridge will be published each fortnight on a Friday.  All items for the Bridge must be submitted by the 
Tuesday prior by email, fax or in person 

  

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=28/11/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=29/11/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=30/11/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=1/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=2/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=3/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=5/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=6/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=7/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=8/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=9/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=10/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=11/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=12/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=13/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=14/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=15/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=16/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=16/12/2010&#eventA56F013F-C811-4750-8838BF6959DCA041
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=16/12/2010&#eventA56F013F-C811-4750-8838BF6959DCA041
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=16/12/2010&#eventA56F013F-C811-4750-8838BF6959DCA041
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=17/12/2010
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=17/12/2010&#eventA56F013F-C811-4750-8838BF6959DCA041
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=17/12/2010&#eventA56F013F-C811-4750-8838BF6959DCA041
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=17/12/2010&#eventA56F013F-C811-4750-8838BF6959DCA041
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=17/12/2010&#eventC6BC3A6D-441B-4083-AE00F38F8CAD043F
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=17/12/2010&#eventC6BC3A6D-441B-4083-AE00F38F8CAD043F
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=17/12/2010&#eventC6BC3A6D-441B-4083-AE00F38F8CAD043F
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/calendar/?do=setViewPeriod&viewType=dayView&date=18/12/2010


 
Term 4 – Week 5                                                                                                                Friday, 12

th
 November 2010 

                                                                                                              

    15  
      
 

 
 

 
Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus driver 
to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 

 
Tooleybuc Central School 
Bus Variation to Routine 
 
My child/children 
_____________________________ will not be 
travelling on the  
    
bus on __________________________. 
  (Date) 
 

 I will be collecting them 
 
 They will be travelling on 

_____________________bus.  
 
 Other (Please explain) 

:______________________________ 
 
Note: Some buses do not allow other students to 
travel on their buses.  Please contact the bus 
driver to ensure approval. 
 
Parent 
Signature:___________________________ 
 
Date:_____________ 


